
 
OFFICIAL  

WARWICKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
 
 

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 
 
 

THE WARWICKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL (COTON BRIDGE, COTON ROAD, PARISH 
OF NETHER WHITACRE) (WEIGHT RESTRICTION) ORDER 2024 

 
 
Warwickshire County Council has made the above-named Order, pursuant to the Road 
Traffic Regulation Act 1984, the effect of which is to continue in force indefinitely the 
provisions of an Experimental Order imposing an 18-tonne maximum gross weight limit 
restriction on the length of road described in the Schedule below, with an exemption for 
empty vehicles authorised in writing by the Council to access “The Cedars”.   
 
The Order commences on 10 November 2024.  
 
A copy of the Order, together with a copy of the Experimental Order and a copy of an Order 
to be revoked, a plan showing the length of road affected and a statement of the Council's 
reasons for making the Order, are available for inspection at the Main Reception, Shire Hall, 
Market Place, Warwick and online at  www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/20206/north-
warwickshireborough 
 
Any enquiries relating to the Order may be made to Chris Gildea, Communities Directorate, 
Warwickshire County Council (telephone number 01926 6413496) or by email 
chminorworks@warwickshire.gov.uk. 
 
Any person who desires to question the validity of the Order, or of any provision contained 
therein, on the grounds that it is not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic 
Regulation Act 1984, or on the grounds that any requirement of that Act or of any instrument 
made under it has not been complied with in relation to the Order may within six weeks from 
the date of the making of the Order apply to the High Court for this purpose. 
 
 

SCHEDULE 
 

Coton Bridge over the River Tame, Coton Road, between Marston and Whitacre Heath. 
 

 
  

S Duxbury 
Director of Strategy, Planning & Governance  

 
 

Shire Hall, Warwick 
31 October 2024 
 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.warwickshire.gov.uk%2Fnews%2F20206%2Fnorth-warwickshireborough&data=05%7C01%7Cchrisgildea%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7Cd3572a5425e643deaada08db27378fcc%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C638146891800293314%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=r%2F8p%2FtJFlHkuLQGMwQvFbY5zM2oGA2bJKB9BL8qhtEQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.warwickshire.gov.uk%2Fnews%2F20206%2Fnorth-warwickshireborough&data=05%7C01%7Cchrisgildea%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7Cd3572a5425e643deaada08db27378fcc%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C638146891800293314%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=r%2F8p%2FtJFlHkuLQGMwQvFbY5zM2oGA2bJKB9BL8qhtEQ%3D&reserved=0

